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DOC22/316173 
Michael Cassel 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2124 

Attn: Mr Shiraz Ahmed 

3 May 2022 

Dear Mr Ahmed, 

Darlington Public School (SSD 9914): Revision of Strategies, Plans or Programs in 
accordance with Condition A30 and A29c 

I refer to Darlington Public School approved on the 30 November 2020. 

In accordance with condition A30 and A29c, the Department of Education is writing to you to 
notify you that the Construction Environmental Management Plan and selected subplans, 
that were previously submitted under conditions B12, B13 and B14 have been updated by 
the Contractor as follows. 

Cond. Condition 
Heading Condition Wording Reason for 

Revision Updates made and their location 

A30 Revision of 
Strategies, 
Plans and 
Programs 

If necessary to either 
improve the 
environmental 
performance of the 
development, cater for a 
modification or comply 
with a direction, the 
strategies, plans, 
programs or drawings 
required under this 
consent must be revised, 
to the satisfaction of the 
Planning Secretary or 
Certifier (where 
previously approved by 
the Certifier).   

Review by the 
building 
contractor in 
response to 
Independent 
Environmental 
Audit. 

CEMP (Contractor’s PMP) Updated 
to Rev G. 

Minor changes to Covid-19 
protocols within Section 4 Work 
Health and Safety (4.6.10 added 
and edits to appended Risk 
Register). 

CTPMSP updated to Version 07 

Updated Driver Code of Conduct 
included at Appendix D.  Updates 
address revised Covid-19 protocols. 

CNVMSP updated to Rev 1. 

Changes to Sections 8 and 9 as 
highlighted in green.  Changes 
relate to ground vibration and 
monitoring. 

A review of the Community 
Communication Strategy has also 
been undertaken in response to the 
IEA and concluded that the 
definition of enquiries and 
complaints is adequately covered. 
No changes necessary, however 
further training to be implemented.  
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The documents have been reviewed internally by myself and the Statutory Planning 
Compliance Team at School Infrastructure NSW. 
 
The Department of Education therefore submits the above documents to the Planning 
Secretary for information. 
 
Should you wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Jacqueline Sellen 
Project Director 
Schools Infrastructure NSW     


